WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
July 9, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on July 9, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, and E. Pete Phelps.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of June 11, 2007 Regular Board Meeting. Motion Carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. A motion was made my Treasurer McArthur to add $2,000.00 to the current CD that expires on 7-12-07 and get a new one with the best interest rate available. Seconded by Trustee Graf. Motion carried.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to change the fees for Permits or applications due to the fact that our planning commission must meet quarterly. An application for variance may be charged $200.00 if the planning commission can discuss the matter at a regularly scheduled meeting. The $400.00 fee remains in effect if a special meeting or hearing needs to be held. Motion was seconded by Trustee Graf. Motion carried.
We looked over the corrected bid by Hayhoe construction to blacktop the parking lot. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the bid and move ahead with the project. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
